










October 18, 2017 

Dear Planning Board,  

Thank you for all your hard work and dedicated time to making Concord and Penacook Village a 
welcoming, diverse and prosperous city! Kudos to you all. I live on Elm Street in Penacook and truly 
admire the new Village appeal. I see residents walking through the Village, shopping at the Pharmacy, 
Foxes, Chiefs and supporting the Village Garage. Evidence that the Village redevelopment is beginning to 
bring people back to the Village.  

At this time, I urge you to continue limiting development at Exit 17. If development at Exit 17 moves 
forward in the manner the current developers (who are CANTEBURY residents mind you) want it to, the 
effects would be a negative impact to the Village.  

• Penacook Pharmacy could shutter its doors, leaving a beautifully restored Historic building 
mostly vacant.  

• Sam’s store could close. Another vacant building.  
• The sidewalks become empty. The roads become busy with drive through traffic.  

The Rauseos state that the Village “doesn’t have the buildable space for a drive through experience.” I 
beg to differ. If the covenants are lifted and expansive development occurs at Exit 17, Penacook Village 
could be nothing but a drive through experience, with little to offer residents, visitors and future 
generations alike.  

• The last thing Concord needs is another drive through, fast food restaurant feeding passerby’s 
low quality food and providing zero dining experience.  

• The last thing the Village needs is the lifting of covenants at Exit 17 to allow expanded 
development such as a franchise restaurant, bank, self-storage, strip mall, pseudo grocery store 
(I don’t believe the Rauseos plan to do this), chain pharmacy, etc.  

We all know taxes are high. My fiscal conservative nature wishes for lower taxes. That’s another 
discussion. However, my independent nature recognizes that unique experiences – provided by local 
business owners in a Village setting – outweigh redundant, franchise experiences based on convenience. 
Exit 17 development is not nearly enough to lower taxes. And it’s not worth the cost.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Brian C. Adams  
125 Elm Street 
Penacook, NH 03303 
smadanairb@gmail.com 
603.496.8250 

           Brian C. Adams



October 17, 2017 
 
 
Dear Planning Board 
 
I’ve lived close to downtown Penacook for almost 10 years, and I strongly oppose lifting the covenants 
at Exit 17. I urge the city to continue limiting development at the exit. 
 

• The city recently invested in downtown Penacook and it’s looking nicer than I’ve ever seen it. A 
housing development is finally in the works for the tannery site. This is a better time than ever 
to promote business development in the village – and the exact wrong time to encourage 
development at Exit 17 that will directly threaten village businesses (both existing and 
potential).  

• Chain stores, fast food restaurants, and increased traffic at Exit 17 greatly diminish the visual 
and emotional appeal of this part of Concord. Trees, natural wetlands, and quietude are 
valuable in their own right and something that I tremendously value about the place I live. I am 
sorely disappointed in the gas station and Dunkin’ Donuts and they have already harmed the 
character of our community. Adding a bunch of chain stores and restaurants is going to seriously 
compromise the look and feel of this community.  

• There are more than enough places for people to get gas, groceries, food, etc. along this stretch 
of I-93 – there are dozens of options within 10 minutes of Exit 17 in either direction. More 
development here seems redundant. Just because people stop there doesn’t mean they’re 
necessary – truckers and drivers go where it’s convenient, but it’s not like they can’t wait ten 
minutes for a different option at a place that’s already sacrificed its land. 

 
Sure, we may have high taxes in Penacook. My husband and I don’t like paying taxes and seeing the tax 
rate rise any more than anyone else, and we’re all for Penacook having a strong tax base. But far more 
development would be needed to really make a difference in Penacook - $100,000,000 in new assessed 
value to make our tax rate consistent with Concord’s. Exit 17 development would make a small dent in 
our tax base, and it’s not worth the cost. We need solutions that benefit existing businesses, encourage 
downtown investment as the tannery site develop, and sustain the area’s natural resources and rural 
character.  
 
At a minimum, I request that the Planning Board recommend the entire area – including the proposed 
Whitney Rd. extension – be studied for long-term master planning before any covenants are lifted or 
zoning changed.  
 
I’d be happy to talk about this further with Planning Board members or staff if you’d like to discuss. 
Thanks for your attention. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Maura Adams 
125 Elm St. 
Penacook NH 03303 
maurakadams@gmail.com 
(603) 545-9629 

 
 

mailto:maurakadams@gmail.com

